FINAL

 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
January 22, 2019
Present:
Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Bob McCarthy (BM), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Karen Raus (KAR)

Absent:
Karen Powell (KP), Tracy Priestner (TP), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB)

Also present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
Minutes of 10/16 were presented for approval.  KR motioned and KAR seconded to approve as presented.  The vote was unanimous in favor. 



Minutes of 11/26 were presented for approval.  KAR motioned and BM seconded to approve as presented.  The vote was unanimous in favor.



Minutes of 12/4 were presented for approval.  KAR motioned and KR seconded to approve as presented.  The vote was unanimous in favor. 

Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Brad  Fish (BF), Veterans Service Officer:




BF was in attendance to present the FY20 budget.  He has increased benefits by $30k due to the increase in clients.  He also has a request for $30k to fund the FY19 budget at the annual town meeting.  The town receives 75% reimbursement from the state due to his certification.  The state reimbursements are done on a one year turn around.  He also increased the salary line item for his successor.  He has recently resigned and his last day is 1/25.  He has accepted a similar post in Fairhaven.  He has been requesting an increase from the BOS for over a year and has had no response to any of his requests.  GC congratulated him on his new position.  BM said he is the best veterans service officer this town has had in 24 years.  BF thanked the Fincom for their time and kind words.

Treasurer’s Update:

KAR began with the update.  The committee met on 1/11.  The members are Tim King, Dick Brewer, Brad Brightman and Muriel Kokoska.  They are schedule bi-weekly to receive updates from the consultant.  The team has completed 3 months of reconciliations.  They are coming in to work on discrepancies with the Treasurer and Assistant.  They have spoken with DOR.  He is consistent that policies and procedures be put in place.  The assistant is the point person for training.  KAR feels that the Treasurer should also be trained as a back-up.  Once the procedures are in place they will need to be tested.  The consultant feels confident he will meet the 3/5 deadline.  There was no discussion of free cash.  The committee asked the Treasurer to speak to the auditor and DOR to get a timeline of their work necessary to certify free cash.  There is also a lot of important work for the Accountant's office once the consultant is done in order to move to the audit and this is not included in the consultant's proposal.  Hopefully they will have the timeline for the 1/25 meeting.  One of the big hurdles is the lack of interest posted by the assistant who is has been waiting for the Treasurer to complete.  GC said he attended the MMA conference this past weekend and the consultant was one of the vendors.  He had a good conversation with him and he feels confident that he can get the Treasurer’s office back on track.  The consultant is going to be upfront as much as possible with BOS and Fincom. 
Other:

GC spoke to the Highway Surveyor regarding his budget which he was scheduled to present tonight but was unable to due to constraints of the job.  The surveyor said he has accepted the administrator's recommendation of his budget and has no other issues.  BM said it is self explanatory and motioned to accept it as presented.  KAR seconded and all were in favor.



GC spoke to the administrator about the Fincom schedule and when he would be able to attend the meetings.  BM is concerned about the Cemetery department.  When asked, he was told the administrator prepared the budget.  The equipment at the Cemetery is very old and needs repair and their budget is lacking in funds to do so.



GC looked at the revenue schedule and memo submitted by the Accountant's office.  The memo details the situation in the Treasurer's office, status of revenue and deficiencies in some of the FY19 budgets.  He thanked them for their hard work above and beyond what is required.  He also asked for a detail of misc recurring and non-recurring and where the “budget revenue” comes from.



KR gave an update on the Fire Department roof.  He spoke to the Chief and the work has been completed under budget in only 4 days time.  HM asked if they ever were able to receive anything from the insurance company.



GC has also reached out to the Chair of the BOS to see what their feeling of the FY20 budget is.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by BM and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on February 12th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

